REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: MARCH 13, 2019

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER@W

BY: RAMIRO ADEVA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS/CITY ENGINEER @

SUBJECT: KANAN CORRIDOR UPDATE

Carrying upwards of 40,000 vehicles per day in some areas, the Kanan Corridor presents
daily safety and operational challenges for motorists from both Los Angeles County and
Ventura County and has a direct impact to the conveyance of traffic to and from the U.S.
101 mainline. Over the years, surveys, studies, and improvement projects have been
administered and completed along this corridor by the City, all seeking to improve traffic
flow. More recently, in September 2017, the City Council reiterated their commitment to
improving the Kanan Corridor and awarded a professional services contract to Michael
Baker International (MBI) to complete a Project Study Report (PSR) for the Kanan
Corridor, between Thousand Oaks Boulevard and Cornell Way.

Additionally, frequent monitoring of the corridor operations is ongoing, with attention
placed on maintaining circulation efficiencies and safety measures for pedestrians,
bicycle, and vehicular transport modes.

Past improvements have included interchange construction, signal synchronization,
installation of battery back-up devices, and upgrades to signal software and timing
infrastructure.

Staff will provide a summarized update on the PSR and Kanan Corridor.
RECOMMENDATION

Staff respectfully requests the City Council provide feedback, comments, and/or direction.



